[image: image1.jpg]Kent
Police






































































Hello Everyone,

Were now well into November and the dark nights are here and the weathers getting harsher, so please wrap up warm and stay safe.

A few reminders for keeping your home safe and secure,

Remember if you are going away for a few days leave a light on or plug one in that’s on a timer.

Cancel milk or papers so that there isn’t a build up on the doorsteps.

Maybe ask a neighbour to pop round and draw the curtains and collect the post from the doormat

With the weather being so cold have emergency numbers at hand for any burst pipes that may need attention or any maintance for your home.

Please also be aware for bogus callers, always ask for identification and leave the chain on the door while answering if in doubt please call the non emergency contact number which is 01622-690-690. You can also contact myself and Pc Rolfe anytime and we will contact you back at our earliest convince

On a brighter note I would like to thank everybody for his or her support in helping me with my first public event, which was held on the beach. Litter picking .The weather held off everybody had a bag each and there were bundles of enthusiasm from all who took part.

Tina kindly opened the Rowing Club so that we could use the amenities and have a cup of tea and a cake, and the parish council kindly donated the funds for this.

The next public Engagement meeting /surgery will be on the 7th December 2010 from 1500-1600 at the library, it would be lovely to see as many faces as possible both Gavin and myself will be attending so feel free to pop along and say hello.

Some of you will have known that the Ross Way site was closed for a couple of months, this is now open again for business and we are still liaising with KCC to help with any issues that may arise.

Parking in and around sandgate is still be monitored by ourselves and KCC some areas as you know are rather congested unfortunately there doesn’t seem to be a quick solution to this but just being out and about sometimes does seem to be a deterrent, but we will continue to do our best.     

Over the Christmas period no doubt some of you will be receiving new electrical appliances, Games Consoles, Computers and other items. I would recommend that the boxes are taken to the waste recycling site and not left out for the Dustman. Boxes left out for the Dustman advertise potentially what’s on offer in your homes to the opportunist Burglar so please bare this in mind.  

However Crime in Sandgate remains very low and the chances of being a victim of crime is very unlikely.  

Have a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year

PCSO Debbie Bishop

PC 11662 Rolfe

